Lawrence School

School Council

MINUTES

December 6, 2011

Members Present:  Rusty Browder, Monica Crowley, Jessica Eber, Leslie Fagen, Ryan Keser, Sharon Kiernan, Joanna Lieberman, Jan Nagler, Laura O’Brien, Rick Rogers, Anne Turner

Public Comment

No members of the public in attendance.

Approval of Minutes

On a motion by Joanna Lieberman, seconded by Anne Turner, the Council voted to approve the minutes of the November 1, 2011 meeting.

Continued Subcommittee Work

Habits of Mind  (Rusty, Jessica, Leslie, Joanna, Rick)

Committee members reported on their research since last meeting. Rick reported on a district-level study group developing an outline for how 21st Century Skills fit into our curriculum.   This work is closely connected to habits of mind literature.  Rick distributed materials from the 21st Century Skills website for committee members to review.   Director of Program Review Amy Martin will be invited to our January 10 meeting to discuss the district-level work with us.

Leslie distributed an article on critical thinking from a recent conference on the brain that was attended by members of the ECS Department. She also referred to a document being written for parents, “Ponder Activities for the Dinner Table.”   Joanna referred us to earlier work done by Deborah Meier and the Coalition of Essential Skills on habits of mind, as well as an updated version called “Habits of the Mind and Heart.”  She will send out a link for this material. 

The committee discussed possible connections for this work to ongoing work at Lawrence, such as Landmark.  Rick suggested the professional learning model used for Landmark could be applied – a model that includes both workshops and in-classroom consultation by an expert in the field.   Another connection of the “Habits of the Heart” is to Responsive Classroom and Developmental Designs.  Leslie talked about connection to 7/8 Math Challenge Option.  

We began to think about how to get input from various stakeholders about the relative importance of different habits of mind.  Perhaps a “top four” would emerge and that could be the focus of work for next year.   There is limited time available at faculty meetings so a quick survey (perhaps done through individual visits) would need to be used.  A simple starting point might be to hand faculty (and parents) the list of 16 habits of mind and ask them to pick their top four.  

Next Steps: 

1) Committee members should read the materials and articles distributed during this meeting.   

2) Amy Martin has agreed to attend the January 10th meeting to discuss the district work in this area. 

Safe, Just and Caring Community (Monica, Ryan, Sharon, Jan, Laura, Anne)

Committee members discussed ideas of how to communicate information about Developmental Designs (DD), Responsive Classroom (RC), conflict vs. bullying and anti-bullying strategies. Suggestions included: 

1.  Focused on updating school website to include SJC link as a vehicle for communicating. 

· Definition of state bullying law and Brookline’s policy (and forms)

· Connection to school vision

· Process followed by school administrators

· Process for community members to follow is the suspect bullying “Who to contact?”

· Links to town wide offerings like B-Pen’s recent event on cyber bullying.  

· Perhaps include how DD and RC address social and emotional learning by uploading videos of an advisory class and K-5 morning meeting (or already produced videos) provided by Origins.org and post on school website

2.  PTO Newsletter

3.  Parent Information Evenings for Grades K-5 and then Grades 6-8

· School Piece (Topics and language in DD/RC, handbook, consequences)

· Parent Piece-based on topics highlighted by survey (Active role on playground)

· Difference between conflict and bullying

· Teacher panel/Student Panel

· Written feedback at end of meeting

Action Steps

1. Monica will bring copy of survey results for group to review areas of greatest concern.

2. Ryan will share his ideas on updating website after talking with Ms. Alper

3. Determine possible evenings for Information evenings and if we need to use already designated April PTO meeting.  

Next School Council Meeting: Tuesday, January 10, 2012 – 8:00 am


